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October 3, 2023
Rockford Township 

Regular Meeting Minutes


Call to Order

Chairperson Supervisor Otten called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall.  Present were Supervisors Joel Kjome, Dennis Beise, Nancy Norsby, Troy Beise, Dale Otten, and Clerk/Treasurer Rachelle McDougall, and Maintenance Crew Valentine.
Agenda

A motion was made by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Norsby to approve the agenda with the addition of the building door quotes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.  
September 19, 2023, Regular Mtg. Minutes 

A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby and seconded by Supervisor Troy Beise to approve the meeting minutes from September 19, 2023 as printed.  Motion carried by a unanimous vote.  

Continued Items - None
Maintenance Crew – None 
Public Comment - None
New Items 
October 3, 2023, Planning Commission Recommendations 
A motion was made by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Otten to approve the Planning Commission recommendations for October 3, 2023.  Motion carried unanimously.
Discuss Speed Limits 

Supervisor Norsby spoke with MNDOT regarding lowering the speed limit on 36th St. SE.  MNDOT looked at the different speed tests and other options that may be done on 36th street. The road did not qualify so MNDOT would not be able to help lower the 35MPH speed limit.

The Board noted the residents would have to come back to a meeting to go through a different process if they would like the speed limit signs removed.
Approve Annual Election Judge List for 2024
A motion was made by Norsby and seconded by Dennis Beise to approve the 2024 election judge list.  Motion carried by a unanimous vote. 
Door Quotes
Supervisor Troy Beise discussed the two quotes from two different companies he received for door replacements.  The Board discussed the difference in quotes.  The doors have different options including a panic bar, hinges, and eliminating surface vertical rods and adding center mullions for durability.
Supervisor Troy Beise will contact Russell’s to have them quote the same door type as the other company.  The Board tabled this item to a future meeting until quotes are updated for comparison purposes.
The Board agreed to have the door between the shop and the hall evaluated to see if it meets requirements in case of fires.  

Supervisor Joel Kjome – Supervisor Kjome discussed the Charter line hanging on the north side of the building.  The maintenance department will look at the line and raise the line since it is almost touching the ground. 
Supervisor Dennis Beise, Otten, and Kjome discussed and agreed leaving the gate open to the brush pit permanantly.

Supervisor Kjome discussed a possible failing culvert located 552 Halsey Ave SE.  The maintenance department will determine if the culvert is in the road right-of-way.  The maintenance crew will look at the culvert and suggest if a new culvert needs to be installed or if the current culvert has a broken band in the middle and if it should only be repaired.  The board will discuss at the next regular meeting.

Supervisor Nancy Norsby – Supervisor Norsby noted her meeting with MNDOT regarding the intersection at Darrow Ave. and it does not qualify to be changed.  MNDOT reviews various items when changing an intersection such as death toll and accidents.  
Supervisor Dennis Beise – Supervisor Dennis Beise suggested having the Town Hall used as an option in case of emergencies.  The Red Cross could use the Hall for displaced citizens but the Red Cross would require the Town Hall have a generator.  The Board will look at various funding options to purchase a generator.  This would be completed through Wright County.
Supervisor Troy Beise – Supervisor Troy Beise noted the outside lighting was completed and has made a big improvement for visibility.
Supervisor Dale Otten – Supervisor Otten discussed a call from a resident regarding a driveway that is lower than the road at 4200 Eckert Ave. SE.  The resident would need to do maintenance to their driveway and add gravel.  The resident will need to apply for a driveway permit, update culvert to township standards, and if bituminous or concrete is going to be applied then it must meet the township requirements.  The Board also noted all Township residents are responsible for updating and maintaining their driveways, culverts and applying gravel or granite.  The Township does not supply gravel or granite to resident driveways.
Supervisor Otten noted the Board may set a meeting with the City of Rockford in the future to discuss shared roads.  

Clerk/Treasurer - None
Funds Report – Through August 31, 2023
A motion was made by Norsby and seconded by Dennis Beise to approve the Funds Report through September 30, 2023.  Motion carried by a unanimous vote.  

Review of Claims 
A motion was made by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Norsby to pay 2023 claim #4797 to #4815 for $46,912.17 including payroll.  Motion carried unanimously.
Adjourn Meeting

Chairperson Supervisor Otten motioned to adjourn at 7:49 p.m.
________________________________________________ Date: ________________
Dale Otten (Chairperson)
________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
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